Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

August 7, 2017

A true record is recorded:

Present were:

Marc Bernier Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

- > Selectmen reviewed and signed and/or initialed the following:
- ➤ A/P & P/R Warrant # 17
- ➤ Selectmen's minutes for July 31, 2017
- ➤ Certificate of Liability Insurance, Approval from Workers Comp Board and quote of \$3000.00 for mowing roadsides in Bowdoin, from Glen V Allen, Sr.
- > Thank you letters for Town donations to Sweetser, Family Crisis Services, American Red Cross, Big Brothers Big Sisters of Bath/Brunswick and LACO
- ▶ Bank reconciliation for the Town Clerk's account # 101-08.
- Letter from Brunswick Area Student Aid Fund which named Bowdoin residents Cameron Meier, who is attending the University of Southern Maine, and Karley McCourt, who is attending Husson University, as the recipients of \$500.00 awards each \$1000.00 per year is donated to this fund for Bowdoin students from the Weston Allen Trust Fund.
- ➤ The 2020 Census Registration Form
- ➤ General journal #34
- Letter from MSAD 75 reducing the 2017-2018 MSAD assessment by \$31,406.33.
- Estimates from James Small, Contractor, Inc for \$2000.00, and Lance Skelton for \$2500.00, were received for building a new deck and steps for the recycling center.
- Marc made a motion to award the job to James Small, Deb seconded the motion. Carol will contact Jim Small on Tuesday, July 8th, to ask him to do the job as soon as possible.
- An E-mail from Mark Robinson at Fayette Town office regarding the issues that may need to be addressed with the legalization of marijuana. No action was taken by the Selectmen at this time.

Other Business:

- Dana Morgan asked if the Selectmen have contacted the ATV club to ask if the Selectmen at any time have given permission for them to go on public right of ways or public easements. Carol tried to contact Clint Cote by phone during the meeting and left a message for him to call back.
- Marc told Dana that the Selectmen will be researching this and if it comes to a point where a legal opinion is needed the Town's attorney will be consulted.

- ➤ Lance Skelton talked to the Selectmen about conditions that need to be addressed at the Salt Shed. He said a new roof is needed and some reinforcing strapping to strengthen the building. He also talked about the ongoing moisture problem.
- Marc said we will need to get estimates for work to be done before Town meeting because we will need a Warrant Article to get approval for the repairs.
- Regarding previous discussion about additions needed for the Town office, Clyde told the Selectmen he got a phone number for the University of Maine who sometimes has students who may be able to take on planning a project like this. The Selectmen told him to call them to find out more information.

Adjournment: 7:10 PM Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded and the meeting adjourned.